ST. BONIFACE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL
MINUTES - NOVEMBER 27, 2018

The meeting was opened at 7:00 p.m. with prayer by Father Joe.

Roll call was taken. Members Present: Father Joe, Tim Cable, Kathie Fahey, Ron Heidemann, Tom Lienhart, Bill
Nastold, Peg Reed, Joe Ruter, Rick Salerno, Henry Wesseler, Doug Weiss, Rosemary Welz. Jenni Lindgren was also
present.

The minutes of the September 25 meeting were approved as published.

Father Joe and Council members reported on the following:
Liturgy:

o Father Joe mentioned that Christmas is only one month away.

e Saturday, December 8, is the Feast of the Immaculate Conception which is a Holy Day of Obligation. Masses
will be 7:00 p.m. on Friday and 8:00 a.m. and 12:00 noon on Saturday.

Financial:

e Jenni Lindgren distributed a financial statement of activities through October.

e The gross receipts of the Thanksgiving Festival are $24,075, which is slightly less than last year. There are still
some outstanding expenses for the festival. Rick Salerno thanked Joe Ruter for serving as festival chairman.

Pastoral:
e The Bible Study group is discussing the Letter to the Hebrews.
Miscellaneous:

e The next step for the parking lot is to install the storm drains. Unfortunately, the contractor has experienced a
delay in getting this accomplished. The driveway between the school and the church does not need to be replaced
or repaired at this time.

e St Boniface joined the Archdiocese in #igivecatholic on Giving Tuesday, November 27. The parish goal is
$1,000 which will be used to repair the Liturgical books and the Sacramental Registry. $550 has already been
donated.

Old Business:
Parish Cookbook -- One hundred copies of the parish cookbook were printed and 42 have already been sold. The

remaining copies will be available for purchase in the sacristy. The cookbooks are $10 each and there is a box in the
sacristy for the money.

New Business:

Council Chairperson -- Kathie Fahey will serve as Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson for the 2018-2019 term.

Catholic Ministries Appeal — Rick Salerno reported that he and Father Joe will be attending a meeting on December 5
regarding the Catholic Ministries Appeal. A presentation will be made to the parish in February.

The next meeting will be January 22. The meeting was closed at 7:40 p.m. with prayer by Father Joe.

Respectfully submitted,

Rosemary Welz, Secretary



